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Principal’s Message







I sincerely hope that everyone had a relaxing and rejuvenating summer break. Although it always seems to go by too fast, it has been very exciting to welcome our students back to Carroll Manor for the 2018-2019 school year. It will certainly be a year filled with new faces, new learning, and new initiatives. 

Our enrollment continues to steadily increase; as of September 4th we had 376 students, which is a few students higher than what BCPS projected it to be for the 2018-2019 school year. Back-to-School-Night was held on Tuesday, September 4th and was a considerable success with so many families represented. We encourage parents and family members to be active participants in their child’s education. Please remember, in order to volunteer at the school in any capacity including attending field trips, you must complete the Volunteer Training on the BCPS website. Please turn in your certificate of completion to the office.  

The first PTA meeting of the year will be held on September 11th at 9:00 am. There will be evening PTA meetings throughout the school year as well. I will be holding a session on a new emergency response procedure at this first 9:00 am PTA meeting in addition to 5:30 pm on September 11th. 

The 2018 PARCC results were released in late August for students in grades 3-5 who took it in May. Once again, Carroll Manor scored very well. We had the highest combined score in Baltimore County with approximately 86% of our students in grades 3-5 meeting or exceeding the standard on the math and ELA assessment. Additionally, we are ranked 4th of 858 public elementary schools in Maryland.   

A few reminders for the upcoming school year in order to ensure continued comfort, safety, and instructional excellence. Students should dress in layers throughout the school year as the temperatures in the classrooms vary. Have your child(ren) wear sneakers to school because we go outside for recess daily. It is imperative that you enter the building through the front doors, check in the office immediately, and receive a visitor’s badge. We ask that you do not visit your child’s classroom unless you have been granted permission to do so. Please remember that no students should be dropped off before 8:30 am unattended, and please wait for the doors to open for car riders or buses. At no time should anyone be crossing Carroll Manor Road; there are cars and buses coming from all directions, often at high rates of speed. Related to dismissal, please keep it consistent each day, send in notes with your child if there should be a change, and avoid calling after 3:00 pm to change dismissal procedures if at all possible. 

We will make sure that this year is packed with quality instruction, numerous challenges, new successes, and many special events. As always, we are committed and dedicated to forging quality relationships with our Carroll Manor students and families as we carry on our long and outstanding tradition of excellence. Thank you for your continued support! We are looking forward to a spectacular and productive 2018-2019 school year. 









                         Mrs. McNelly
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Straight from DeHart

Welcome Students, Families and Staff,

 I am excited to be Carroll Manor’s newest Assistant Principal.  My congratulations to Mrs. McNelly on her new promotion to principal.  We have already developed a great team approach to maximize student learning while having fun and staying safe.

The first week of school I have met with each grade level to discuss and review the Student Handbook.  We clarified for the students what the behavior expectations are at Carroll Manor Elementary.  As you already know, Baltimore County Public Schools has implemented a clearly defined Discipline Code designed to contribute toward a safe and orderly learning environment for all students.  As emphasized in the Student Handbook, the Discipline Code is based on a belief that every student can achieve in such an environment.  We hope that you review the Student Handbook with your children. We are very fortunate that here at Carroll Manor students rarely break a rule from the Student Handbook while in the classroom. Most of our violations occur in three specific places: the cafeteria, at recess, and on the school bus.  It is also important to note that the Student Handbook is in effect for all school sponsored activities (i.e. field trips, activity nights, Spring Fair, etc.). Students have five days from their presentation to return the signed portion of the Student Handbook.
It is also important to note that safety on the school bus is paramount.  The rules and guidelines for transportation are written out in the Student Handbook.  A safe and orderly ride to and from school is the goal of every bus driver and parent.  Please reinforce with your children that these expectations are for safety reasons and will be reinforced by the administration if warranted.  Most of these infrequent behaviors at Carroll Manor are stemmed from students teasing or making fun of other students.  We are committed to providing a safe environment for ALL students, so please talk with your children about respect and tolerance – it is a great social skill that will carry over into the classroom and life.  Let them know, as well, to come see me or any adult they feel comfortable with, if they are experiencing any unwanted behaviors from others.

The beginning of the school year will bring challenges, both expected and unexpected.  We will do everything in our power to ensure your children have the most memorable experience at Carroll Manor.  I have an open door and I will do my best to be available for the students and you. I look forward to a great year at The Manor!











Mr. DeHart
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Art Smarts         
In Kindergarten and First grade we have been creating personal banners that describe our favorite things.

In Second and Third grades we have been creating self-portraits that are being included in our community board in the hall. 

In Fourth grade we have been brainstorming and sketching ideas for a personal silhouette. 

In Fifth grade we have been brainstorming and sketching ideas for a portfolio, which we will use to store our artwork. 

  
Pam Adkins

Musically
Once again the halls of Carroll Manor are resounding with music!  The vocal music curriculum includes the following components which are aligned to the National Arts Standards:  rhythm, melody, harmony, texture, form, timbre, expression, style, vocal technique, movement, improvisation, aesthetics, criticism, historical context, and cultural context.  The sequential enriching music program consists of singing, playing instruments, listening to music, improvising and composing music, and moving to music.  Also included are learning experiences designed to develop the ability to read music, use the notation and terminology of music, analyze and describe music, make informed evaluations concerning music and understand music and music practices in relation to history and culture and to other disciplines in the curriculum.

Music education provides many benefits for children beyond the realms of music itself. Numerous studies have shown that music education significantly contributes to child development by improving intellectual, motor and social skills and abilities.  Here at Carroll Manor we have a vibrant music program in place.  This could not be accomplished without the continuous support of the music program by the parents and the PTA.  We appreciate your support and generosity!

Mrs. Wenck
Instrumental Music
Fourth grade students are beginning a wonderful adventure into the world of musical instruments. This year they will learn about and play instruments from the Brass, Woodwind, String, and Percussion Families. The students will begin with the Brass family and will learn the basics to play the trumpet. I encourage you to ask them what they have learned each week. Each unit will wrap up with performance and written tests.

Fifth grade students are encouraged to join the band program this year.  A demonstration was given for all students to help them narrow their instrument choices.  I had the students come in and try their three favorite instruments. I sent home information to assist with getting an instrument for the student. If you have any questions after reading through the literature, please call (410-887-5947) or e-mail me (bdoak@bcps.org) for assistance. When you e-mail me please include a phone number where I can reach you. I will also be at school to answer questions and give out contracts for those families who want to use a school owned instrument this year. I will be at Carroll Manor Elementary on Mondays, Thursdays, and Wednesday afternoons this year.
 I’m looking forward to a wonderful year with your child.

Media Matters 
Welcome back to the Carroll Manor School Library.  I am Deborah Williams, the Library Media Specialist.  I teach the BCPS Library Media Program to all children at Carroll Manor.

The BCPS Library Media program promotes Literary Appreciation, Information Literacy, and Media Literacy.  Through this program, I encourage children to enjoy reading, offer them access to a variety of literary media, and teach them to use skills, resources, and tools to question, draw conclusions, make informed decisions, and create new knowledge. In elementary library, children develop their taste in literature and learn to navigate nonfiction resources.

I am looking forward to sharing a new year with your children.  Look for library books coming home soon.  I hope you will find time to read these books to your children or let them read to you.  Reading together is time well spent!

If you have any questions or concerns about Library, you may contact me at dwilliams22@bcps.org or call 410-887-5674.  Happy reading!

Catching Up with the Counselor
“What’s the difference between a guidance counselor and a school counselor?” 

Great news! There’s little difference in the names, but slight difference in the roles. Many years ago, “guidance” counselors were those who began as teachers and took extra classes to become “guidance” counselors. We know them as the counselors that we had in high school or see on movies or television. When looking up the definition for guidance, we find: “advice on vocational or educational problems given to students”.  A guidance counselor’s role was to help students with mostly vocational tasks such as what students would want as a profession. Now, known as professional school counselors today, we are required to have a Master’s degree and are trained as counselors. Gone are the days of solely discussing vocational choice and college support. School counselors provide support to the academic, social/emotional, and career domains in a student’s life. While yes, we do still complete ‘guidance’ lessons in the classroom, guidance is a service and school counselors promote a full program. With the wonderful support that we have at Carroll Manor, anyone can provide “guidance” to a student. School counselors assist the students by seeing where they have been, where they want to be, and giving the students the tools to help themselves when the counselor is not around. We are able to meet the needs of all students and recognize equity over equality. Professional school counselors do not provide advice, but rather assist students with problem solving, teaching them what they may need to know for the future.

Overall, “guidance” counselors are a thing of the past and we are now professional school counselors. Now, I hope you have a better concept of our role and the reasoning behind the change in the name! 
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Coming soon: A better name for my classroom lessons 😊
         Miss Ortowski
Gym Shorts

Welcome to all Carroll Manor Elementary students and parents!  I hope everyone had a fun and active summer and are ready for a great school year!

Please make sure students are dressed appropriately and wearing athletic shoes on their assigned gym days.  Clothing should allow for physical activity and warm or cooler temperatures.  We will be going outside as much as possible while the weather is nice.  

Kindergarten & 1st Grades:

· Orientation and class management activities

· Manipulative skills using hula hoops and bean bags

· Throwing skills

2nd and 3rd grades:

· Orientation and class management activities

· Manipulative skills using hula hoops

· Throwing skills

· Football skills and lead up activities

4th and 5th grades:

· Orientation and class management activities

· Manipulative skills using hula hoops

· Long rope jumping skills

· Football skills and lead up activities




Mr. Wall
Notes from the Nurse
Discretionary Medication and Health Contact Information Forms:

This form should have been in the take home folders on the first day of school. As we start a new school year ALL NEW FORMS NEED TO BE COMPLETED as soon as possible. Please return this form to the Health Suite ASAP so I will have it available if needed. Please feel free to call me if you have any questions or if you need another form. (Cindy Rupert, RN @ 410-887-3455) Thank you.

FLUORIDE RINSE PROGRAM:

This program is offered to Baltimore County families who have well water.

We will be starting our Fluoride Rinse Program the beginning of October. It is done in 1st through 5th grades. All 1st graders and new students to CMES will be given permission forms in their take home folder on Thursday Sept 13th. Please return the form to the Health Suite ASAP whether you decide yes or no. That way I know what you want your child to do. This permission slip is good for all years your child attends Carroll Manor. You may send a note in to me at anytime to change your child’s status in participation… Give me a call if you have any questions. (Cindy Rupert, RN @ 410-887-3455)

Vision & Hearing Screening 

The technician from the BCDH will be here on Sept. 25th-28th to do the vision and hearing screenings for Kindergarten, 1st & 4th grades along with any new students to BCPS this year. Retesting will be on October 16th.  If you have a child in 2nd, 3rd or 5th grades that you are concerned about their vision and or hearing please contact Mrs. Rupert, RN- 410-887-3455.
Just a reminder:

Head Lice

It is not something that is only on someone because they are dirty. In fact whenever I have found nits it is on the ones whose hair is clean. Please check your child(ren)’s hair from time to time. If you find anything you are not sure about please feel free to give me a call. Head lice do NOT jump or fly. They can move very quickly though. The first thing you may notice is the nits (eggs) attached to the side of the shafts of the hair, usually near the scalp. The eggs hatch in 7-10 days after being laid and in another 7-10 days these nymphs are mature and will lay eggs. The key is being vigilant in picking out all the eggs even after treatments. Remember it is important to talk to the parents of your child’s friends so they can examine their child’s hair too. You don’t want to go to all the work of ridding your child of head lice only to get re-infested because the source did not do the same. 

Shoes for school:

We highly recommend sending your child to school in tennis shoes everyday. They not only need them to participate in Physical Education but need them to play safely at recess. Many students wearing crocs and sandals are ending up in the Health Suite with blisters or bleeding sores from the shoes rubbing while they are running around. Please help me out with this. (
Snack Safely website: 

Commonly Available Foods Free of Peanuts and Tree Nuts Many Free of the Top 8 Allergens

We have students in the building with peanut, tree nut and dairy allergies. Please take a look at this website when thinking of snacks to buy and or to bring in for class parties. 

 Once you get to the website you will see a button that says “click here to download your copy”. The copy is updated every two weeks. Read through it so you can understand how to use the copy.

https://snacksafely.com/snacklist-20170905.pdf
Warning

Even though a great deal of time is invested researching and keeping the Guide up to date, never rely upon it as a sole resource for protecting a child with food allergies. Always read the label before purchasing a product because manufacturers may change their ingredients and processes at any time.

Box Tops for Education
Please send in any Box Tops from Betty Crocker or General Mills that have a box top with this appearance.
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Each box top collected will earn Carroll Manor 10 cents.  When our school accumulates enough Box Tops, we receive a check that can be used for any of our school’s needs.  So, please have your family, friends, and neighbors collect for us.  Box tops can be collected all year round, so use the collection sheets and give Carroll Manor a jump start reaching a new goal this year.  Thank you to everyone who takes the time to cut their box tops and return them to school. Box Tops can be placed in the container outside the school office.

THIS PROGRAM NEVER ENDS.  IT CONTINUES ALL YEAR, EVEN DURING THE SUMMER, KEEP SAVING!!
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